

[mbhrc] MBHRC Minutes 1-14-2021

From: Nancy Kelly (nancyjkelly@att.net)

To: mbhrc@groups.io

Date: Monday, January 18, 2021, 08:21 PM PST

MBHRC Minutes 1-18-21

The virtual meeting was brought to order by President Steve Perryman at 7:05pm.

Attendees were Steve & Candy Perryman, Lucy Bradford, Pat Johnson, Rick Saal, Linda Christensen, Wendy Johnston, Nancy Kelly, Lee Wyker, Denise Iwata, Anne Pletcher, Kristen Salcedo and Pam Durkee.

President's Report – Steve wished everyone a Happy New Year. He thanked everyone for their super efforts to produce our 2021 Hunt Test. Regretfully with the new highly contagious variant of Covid-19, new lockdown restrictions and for the safety of everyone involved it was decided by the Hunt Test Committee and Board to cancel the 2021 Hunt test.

Secretary's report was accepted as it appeared online.

Treasurer's report – Lucy reported we have \$5318.41. We need to pay our CRTA membership of \$100; and we'll \$785 for Insurance. We will lose the deposit we paid for the ducks for the Hunt Test

Anne Pletcher explained why we decided to cancel the Hunt Test. In Merced area and multiple counties, availability in hospitals is below 15%, plus tighter restrictions on groups of any kind are being made, it was just too high a risk for the safety of all involved. Anne wanted to cancel before entries opened so exhibitors would not have to pay cancellation fees from Entry Express. Steve Perryman thanked everyone again for all their dedicated efforts for a job well done.

Lucy was able to cancel the judges' hotel reservations with no cancelation fees. All judges advised they would come back for next year's test. AKC will carry over fees to apply to next year.

Lee advised we can hold raffle items for next year. Any tickets already printed can be stickered with new information.

New business – Lucy Bradford who has been treasurer for many years will be moving from California to Florida probably in the spring. We will be looking for a new treasurer.

Potential fund raiser would be giving an Advanced Handler/Judges seminar but not until next year. Another possibility might be two Singles

Series events but not until later in the year. They could be held either at Jones Lake or Denverton. Pat Johnson mentioned she was concerned that the owner of Jones Lake may be looking to sell the property. She would will check further to get any more details if available.

Next meeting February 18, 2021 at 7:00pm

Submitted by Nancy Kelly, Secretary

Groups.io Links:

You receive all messages sent to this group.

[View/Reply Online \(#33\)](#) | [Reply To Group](#) | [Reply To Sender](#) | [Mute This Topic](#) | [New Topic](#)
[Your Subscription](#) | [Contact Group Owner](#) | [Unsubscribe](#) [Dijardin@yahoo.com]
